Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
SCALAR CONSULTING GROUP INC.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Four, announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATES AND TIMES: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 (online) from 5:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. and Thursday, September 29, 2022 (in-person) from 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: Marriott Palm Beach Gardens located at 4000 RCA Boulevard, Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33410

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Resurfacing, Restoration, and Rehabilitation (RRR) project along PGA Boulevard from east of State Road (SR) 9/I-95 to east of Fairchild Gardens Avenue (Palm Beach County). The construction start date is Spring 2024 with an anticipated completion by Summer 2025. This project has an estimated construction cost of $3.30 million and these are the proposed improvements:

• Update pedestrian curb ramps, including new yellow detectable warning pads, to meet current Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) standards.

• Improve signing and pavement markings.

• Upgrade lighting and pedestrian signals at Lake Victoria Gardens Avenue and Fairchild Gardens Avenue intersections.

• Install advance warning flashers facing eastbound traffic in advance of the Lake Victoria Gardens Avenue signalized intersection.

• Upgrade traffic signal vehicular video detection systems and controller cabinets.

The Public Information Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 28, 2022, from 5:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. virtually via GoToMeeting and in person on Thursday, September 29, 2022 from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. at the Marriott Palm Beach Gardens, located at 4000 RCA Boulevard, Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33410. To register to join the virtual meeting please use the following link: https://tinyurl.com/SR786. Participants can also use their phone by dialing into +1(213) 929-4212; Access code: 807-195-598. If using a mobile device, the free “GoToWebinar” application will be required to attend. The meeting will have an open house format and staff will be available to answer questions and provide assistance at any time during the meeting.

Notices are being sent to all property owners and tenants located within 300 feet of the project and to other public officials, regulatory agencies, organizations, and individuals interested in the project. FDOT solicits public participation without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Damaris Williams, PE, FDOT Project Manager, at (954) 777-4679, toll free at 1(866) 336-8435, ext. 4679, or via email at damaris.williams@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Damaris Williams, PE, FDOT Project Manager, at (954) 777-4679, toll free at 1(866) 336-8435, ext. 4679, or via email at damaris.williams@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Damaris Williams, PE, FDOT Project Manager, at (954) 777-4679, toll free at 1(866) 336-8435, ext. 4679, or via email at damaris.williams@dot.state.fl.us.
